
Meeting Called 5:35 

Principal Updates: 

With Ms. Radigue’s help, we were able to give Thanksgiving baskets to 49 Talbott Families!   

Fox, Hill, and Radigue have been doing 12 days of Christmas for the staff for appreciation.   

Teachers are doing observations – kids are doing so well and improving.   

Last year, Hill booked a live performance of Frozen.  They will be coming to TSIS on December 20 as a 

special treat for the kids.   

 

Budget: next month, we should have separate line items for what we have already allocated (e.g., 

money per grade) and reserves we have set.  (See budget) 

 

 

FUND REQUEST: 4th Grade.   

They need $50 to hold the place for their space.  If weather cancels it, kids will receive a voucher to go 

to a game.  VIBES.  Unique situation where title money can’t be used toward this b/c money is 

potentially non-refundable.   

VOTES: $50 deposit for 4th grade to go to the Rocky Mountain Vibe’s STEM Day 

YAY – 6 

NAY – 0 

Craft Fair Recap:  Took in  $2,311 expenses was $-150.  Net profit of $2,161.  Estimated 450+ shoppers.  

Total of 57 vendors.  Only 1 didn’t show up.  (And they had already paid for their booth)  Sara did to a 

survey to the vendors.  Feedback:  only 1 said it was unsuccessful; everyone else said highly successful.  

Largest complaint was the food choice.  9/22 vendors surveyed said their complaint is not enough food 

choices.  $583 from silent auction.  ($30 was spent on “extras”- the rest of the items were donated)  

 

SB – (for next year) knowing who’s going to help is going to help the craft fair be less stressful.  We 

already have banners.  Looking at Nov 14th for next year.   SB, we submitted the paperwork to district for 

the use of Watson.  

 

Holiday Fun Night: 

Santa/ Mrs. Clause for pictures.  We will email photos to families and print copies for our Talbott 

Students to go home via their classrooms.    

STEAM lab for crafts (advent chains, reindeer food, candy cane reindeer)  

Cocoa and cookies in gym 

Hale’s room for story time.  We’ve had several people sign up to read.  Also several children have signed 

up to read – awesome!  

Families/Guests enter through the gym.  

CR has sign in sheets so we can get an accurate count for crafts and stuff for next year.   

We may need help with Santa/picture line. 

Christmas music in gym over Bluetooth.  (as opposed to via intercom, which would also be playing in the 

reading room) 



HC – we need a container for photo donations.  (SB we have it) Turn around for pictures will be about a 

week.   

PPCC is having their Christmas event on the same day.  1st Fri Dec every year.  Depending on the turnout 

of our holiday night, we may do it on the 2nd Friday in December next year.   

 

Committee Sign Ups:   People have signed up for committees via the Sign Up Genius.  (BB) Who spear 

heads this?  (SB) One of the leadership will take the lead for each committee for this year and will get it 

started.   

DF – When approving boundary waivers, send out a welcome letter, “…encourage you as part of our 

community to be a part of PSP.  We encourage our parents to do at least one thing to support [our 

school].”    

HC – Sign up genus does not work well on a cell phone.  Works best on computer.   

DF – Post Cards thanking them for their involvement.   

Thursday Sales:  HC:  

Dec – Candy Canes 

Jan –  Popcorn (find out which Thursday Eleanor is available) 

Feb – Ring Pops 

Mar – Smens 

Apr – Smickers 

May -  TBD – maybe something with the school year.  Idea: Tiger backpack with the year.   

$314 in sales from smens in Nov.  $192 was spent on a case.  We have a decent amount left over.   

 

Communication:  Feedback from people in regard to “group me” app.  Closed instead of secret.  DF – 

push back in one direction – most of us text.  Make a text group vs. having to go to a Facebook page.   

Whoever is in charge of the committee can set up/initiate communication for each committee.  

BB – we need more people to post on the FB page, if we’re wanting there to be multiple posts a week.  

Use the page for general PSP communication.  Also keep posting about “it’s not too late to join us”.    

DF – later this year, bring up a conversation about who is and isn’t a PSP member.  Every parent gets to 

vote.   

Table this for later.   

 

Do we want to cancel the January meeting?  Or push it back?  HC – don’t cancel in case we get funds 

requests.   January 16th is the next meeting.  We could do a half hour check in.   

 

Anything else?  

Meeting Called to order:  6:32 


